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BOARD OF DIRECTORS SPECIAL MEETING
August 17, 2015 9:30 am

Metro-East Park and Recreation District Offi(O_0
4

104 United Drive, Collinsville, Illinois 6223

Call to Order Os\

John Conrad, President
Public Comment on Pending Agend 1&’
Solicitations for Construction LN?Q a Best Value Tradeoff Selection Process with

Weighting to Proposals withgRgojeCt Labor Agreements
Department of the Army

Public Comment 0@
AdjournmenQ

b Next Meeting: August 19, 2015
W
<
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District Council

Memo to: Board of Directors
From: Chuck Etwert
Subject: Solicitations for Construction Utilizing a Best VValue Tradeoff Selec@ess

with Weighting to Proposals with Project Labor Agreements é

As a follow-up to their letter (attached) of July 10, 2015, indica ing@‘the Department of the
R%Qu

Date: August 17, 2015

Army will work closely with the USACE to develop both the estfor Proposal and the

evaluation criteria, which may potentially give greater weigh oposals that address the

benefits of Project Labor Agreements (PLAS) with a dergopstrated ability to achieve economy
and efficiency, the Department of the Army will be he&fscuss the issue.

I have attached the Army’s proposed agenda. \:b
xO
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A regional partnership to rebuild Mississippi River flood protection



Southwestern lllinois Flood Prevention

District Council Meeting

17 August 2015
0930-1100 hours

CST 0@

Flood Prevention District Council Oﬁ‘icesgO

104 United Drive O—
Collinsville, IL 62234 (b‘
O

<3

Jo
v/
Opening Remarks & Introduction o@’/@%eidi Shyu Senator Durbin
O
Opening Remarks 60 Honorable Heidi Shyu
%,
Contracting Strgeé))@\\l mplementation Plan Mr. Harry Hallock
Question @(gwers

Closing Remarks Honorable Heidi Shyu




DEPARTMENT OF THE ARMY
OFFICE OF THE ASSISTANT SECRETARY OF THE ARMY
ACQUISITION LOGISTICS AND TECHNOLOGY
103 ARMY PENTAGON
WASHINGTON, DC 20310-0103

JUL 1o 205
Mr. Stuart Hazlett
Director of Contracting
United States Army Corps of Engineers
441 G Street NW

Room 3A14 @
Washington, DC 20314-1000 0
Dear Mr. Hazlett: 00

As expressed in Colonel Anthony Mitchell’s letter to the SouQEtern lllinois Flood
Prevention District Council dated June 16, 2015, the Army is d&cated to restoring the
Metro East levee systems and reducing flood risk to the lofal ¢ munity. Headquarters
Department of the Army (HQDA) fully supports the Unite tes Army Corps of Engineers’
(USACE) efforts to move the levee projects toward prefion by modifying the acquisition
strategy to evaluate the benefits of Project Labor P&ments (PLAs) in proposals and by
drafting a solicitation to reflect that proposals wil aluated using a best value tradeoff
selection process. %

As this is a complex process, HQDA¢™I work closely with the USACE to develop both
the Request for Proposal and the eval criteria, which may potentially give greater
weight to proposals that address th nefits of PLAs with a demonstrated ability to achieve
economy and efficiency. My offi ds ready to provide guidance and support where
appropriate throughout the e the source selection process. Mr. John Sacks, who is
already in communication wit USACE team, is my point of contact supporting this effort
and can be reached at 70g17-0374 or john.r.sacks.civ@mail.mil.

| believe this coll n between HQDA and the USACE will ensure responsible use of
taxpayer dollars w ositive progress is made to restore the levee systems and reduce
flood risk to tho g and working behind the levees.

Please d” t hesitate to contact me should you have any questions or concerns.

incerely,

— @ﬁu\ W

Harry P~Hallock
Deputy Assistant Secretary
of the Army (Procurement)





